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Little Gasparilla Property Owners Association

PO Box 3643

Placida, FL  33946

January, 2009 Coconut Telegraph
The LGI Advisory Committee met on January 9. On the agenda were EMS/fire protection, and zoning. A Fire Board member asked if the Advisory Committee and the LGPOA could work with the Fire Board to further explore all options for EMS/fire protection and to hold island-wide meetings to inform everyone in detail about those options before a survey is sent to all property owners. The Advisory Committee agreed to this, as did the LGPOA at its board meeting (see below). Each board will send two members to a planning session on January 31st, 10AM, at the home of Bob Hill, 9048 LGI. The first island-wide meeting is tentatively scheduled for February 14, on the island. The Telegraph will send out information about the definite time and place when it becomes available.
The Advisory Committee is nearing completion of its work to develop a zoning ordinance for LGI that will limit all development on LGI to single family residences. The Committee’s current draft would allow one single family residence on any existing lot platted before January 1, 1990 and one single family residence on any new lot of one acre or more. The draft provides that the existing condominiums can continue in existence and can be rebuilt on their original footprint if destroyed by a natural disaster. To complete the draft, the Advisory Committee must determine what, if any, commercial uses should be permitted as special exceptions to the residential zoning (e.g. golf cart repair) and how to provide for some limited outdoor storage of pick-up trucks and other construction equipment. 
The zoning subcommittee will meet to work on the draft on February 1st at 10AM at the home of Bob Hill. After the zoning subcommittee completes its draft, the Advisory committee will meet to make any final changes to the draft and then recommend the draft to the County Commission. The County Commission then will hold two public hearings a month apart before taking final action to rezone LGI. All islanders are welcome to attend any of these meetings. You can email your views to the members of the Advisory Committee or the zoning subcommittee (see below). 
The LGPOA Board met on January 17th.  The Board selected Brenda Lovell and Tom McCoy to represent the LGPOA at the January 31st meeting with two Fire Board members and two Advisory Committee members to plan the exploration of all EMS/fire options, and to plan the dissemination of that information to all island property owners. The LGPOA Board will no longer have a representative serving as an official member of the Fire Board. The Board also elected District 8 representative Tom McCoy to fill the vacant vice president position and decided to seek nominations and/or volunteers to fill the vacant District 2 and District 5 positions on the Board.
District 2 is defined as those properties numbered from 8292 to 8586 with the exception of 8582, 8574, 8566, 8562, 8858, 8854, and 8546. District 5 is those properties numbered 9140 through 9386. If you are interested in becoming a Director on the LGPOA Board from one of these two districts, you are encouraged to submit your name to President David Haynes (david@tarponrealty.com) or Secretary Sharon Belcher (sbbelcher@earthlink.net) by February 28th. No special qualifications are necessary; you just have to be a member of the Little Gasparilla Property Owners Association. (If you are not already a member, please join us even if you do not want to be a Board member.)  What we do require for Board membership is an interest in Little Gasparilla and a willingness to work on the Board to help disseminate information to the island property owners and keep them informed about things that affect the island. The term of membership on the Board is two years, and meetings are generally once a month (on Saturdays). Please consider taking an active role in your island and be a part of keeping the island a great place to enjoy.

The Fire Board met on January 14th. Midge O’Hara and Ron Watson were designated to represent the Board at the planning session on January 31st with the Advisory committee and the LGPOA. The Board reports that Michael Anderson, a full-time Sarasota County fire fighter/paramedic who lives on the island, is currently its sole volunteer. He is here only approximately 100 days per year. When he is not here, help must come from the mainland. Michael is working to maintain and upgrade the LGIFR’s  equipment. He is also working with Charlotte County to enhance its response to the island. He and Fire Board members met with Charlotte County Fire Chief Dennis DiDio on January 20th to explore ways to do this. The Board hopes to have Chief DiDio at the one of the island-wide meetings to explain what can be done from the mainland, and what could be done on the island to provide faster response by the county. For more information, email the Fire Board (lgifrinc@gmail.com).
Lastly, we thought the many friends of long-time, legendary island resident, Don Fowler, would want to know that he is very ill and under hospice care. Our thoughts and prayers are with him and his family.

LGPOA board members are:


David Haynes, President, representing District 3: david@tarponrealty.com

Paul Holmes, Treasurer, representing District 7: paulholmes@ewol.com

Sharon Belcher, Secretary, representing District 4: sbbelcher@earthlink.net

Phyllis NeSmith, representing District 1: phlstory@slbb.net

Brenda Lovell, representing District 6: teamlovell@kw.com

Tom McCoy, representing District 8: thomas.mccoy@vanderbilt.edu

Representatives are needed for District 2 and District 5

Current LGI Advisory Committee members are:


Bob Hill, chairman, at large: bobhill@ewol.com

Rande Ridenour, at large: rande.ridenour@ubs.com

Barry Hurt, at large: bhurt@tampabay.rr.com

Carolyn Dupree, representing Hideaway: spookertwo@ewol.com

Ken Bonds, representing Placida Beach: kenbonds@att.net
Paul Holmes, representing LGPOA: paulholmes@ewol.com
Zoning subcommittee members are Barry Hurt, Rande Ridenour, and Bob Hill from the Advisory Committee; and Sam Bowles (mulletree@ewol.com), Tom McCoy (thomas.mccoy@vanderbilt.edu), and Chuck O’Hara (gasparilla@gls3c.com) from the community.

LGPOA








WWW.LGPOA.ORG





�








Be a part of your future!  Be an LGPOA member!
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